THE CITY OF EDINBURGH COUNCIL Children & Families Department



TYNECASTLE HIGH SCHOOL

Head Teacher: Hazel Kinnear, BA (Hons)

2 McLeod Street, Edinburgh, EH11 2ND

Telephone: 0131 337 3488 *Fax No:* 0131 337 3915

Email: Admin@tynecastle.edin.sch.uk
Website: www.tynecastle.edin.sch.uk

Twitter: @TynecastleHigh'

Dear Parent/Carer,

We are getting in touch to let you know that the Prelims/Assessment Window 1 for S4-6 students will take place from Monday 22 November until Friday 3 December inclusive. The majority of our subjects will have an assessment during this period.

We are currently finalising an Assessment Calendar which we hope to have with you before the October break which shows which months assessments will take place throughout the year for each of our subjects.

Please note that we have been advised that there will be no Prelim Leave, in line with guidance from the Scottish Government. If this changes, we will be in touch.

Prelims/assessments will also take place in classrooms rather than the hall, again, unless Scottish Government guidance is updated.

If your child has any subject specific questions please ask them to speak to their class teacher. If your child has any questions regarding Study Skills and preparation, please ask them to speak to their Support for Learning Leader (guidance teacher).

We wish them all the very best in their assessments.

Kind regards,

Ms Hazel Kinnear Head Teacher